**Subject:** Email - Communication - Adam Pollock - 17th Street Extension Project Review - March 2023 Update

- File CK 6000-1 x 4110-39

**Attachments:** SPCTransportation Item 7.3.2.pdf

From: Web NoReply < web-noreply@Saskatoon.ca >

Sent: Sunday, March 5, 2023 6:22 PM

To: City Council <City.Council@Saskatoon.ca>

Subject: Email - Communication - Adam Pollock - 17th Street Extension Project Review - March 2023 Update - File CK

6000-1 x 4110-39

--- Replies to this email will go to

Submitted on Sunday, March 5, 2023 - 18:21

Submitted by user:

Submitted values are:

I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes

Date: Sunday, March 05, 2023

To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council

Pronouns: He/him/his

First Name: Adam

Last Name: Pollock

Email:

Address: 17th Street West

City: Saskatoon

Province: Saskatchewan

Postal Code: S7M

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: Standing Policy Committee on

Transportation 2pm March 6th.

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: Item 7.2.3 17th Street Extension Project

## Comments:

To: Members of the Standing Policy Committee on Transportation

From: Adam Pollock, President Pleasant Hill Community Association

Re: 7.3.2 – 17th Street Extension Project Update

Dear Committee Members,

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Pleasant Hill Community Association and the many people who have yet to be consulted on the further development of this project.

As the information before you today states, there has been no consultation with the communities that will be negatively impacted by this now unnecessary infrastructure project. Residents in Pleasant Hill, the West Industrial Area and Riversdale, who have been negatively impacted by heavy industrial business activity for decades have not been consulted about this potential truck route that will cause additional nuisances that will negatively impact their communities.

During these challenging times of rising taxes and important projects that are needed in our city, we ask that you realize that the 17th street extension is not a needed project, and is actually an unwanted project by many of the people in the core neighbourhoods.

Since the closing of the 11st and Ave, H intersection the amount of shortcutting has been greatly reduced as it is now faster to use Ave. P. With the decision to locate the new event center and district in the north section of downtown, this project no longer serves as an important artery for a river landing event center.

These 2 factors are enough to scrap this unnecessary project that will only add to the tax burdens we are all feeling.

We ask that, in the name of fiscal responsibility, you do not further the development of this project. Should you choose to allow it to continue we must insist that adequate consultation occur to make sure this project does not add to the nuisances that the communities that have not been consulted experience.

In addition we request that the cost of nuisance attenuation features be factored into the cost of this project and the issues that will arise with a truck route through our residential communities.

Please consider this unnecessary project an easy one to scarp during this challenging budget times.

Sincerely, Adam Pollock

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No

To: Members of the Standing Policy Committee on Transportation

From: Adam Pollock, President Pleasant Hill Community Association

Re: 7.3.2 – 17<sup>th</sup> Street Extension Project Update

Dear Committee Members,

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Pleasant Hill Community Association and the many people who have yet to be consulted on the further development of this project.

As the information before you today states, there has been no consultation with the communities that will be negatively impacted by this now unnecessary infrastructure project. Residents in Pleasant Hill, the West Industrial Area and Riversdale, who have been negatively impacted by heavy industrial business activity for decades have not been consulted about this potential truck route that will cause additional nuisances that will negatively impact their communities.

During these challenging times of rising taxes and important projects that are needed in our city, we ask that you realize that the  $17^{th}$  street extension is not a needed project, and is actually an unwanted project by many of the people in the core neighbourhoods.

Since the closing of the 11st and Ave, H intersection the amount of shortcutting has been greatly reduced as it is now faster to use Ave. P. With the decision to locate the new event center and district in the north section of downtown, this project no longer serves as an important artery for a river landing event center.

These 2 factors are enough to scrap this unnecessary project that will only add to the tax burdens we are all feeling.

We ask that, in the name of fiscal responsibility, you do not further the development of this project. Should you choose to allow it to continue we must insist that adequate consultation occur to make sure this project does not add to the nuisances that the communities that have not been consulted experience.

In addition we request that the cost of nuisance attenuation features be factored into the cost of this project and the issues that will arise with a truck route through our residential communities.

Please consider this unnecessary project an easy one to scarp during this challenging budget times.

Sincerely, Adam Pollock